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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Box 75115

Washington, DC  20013


Agenda Package
May 13, 2004 
ANC 6A serves the Near Northeast, Stanton Park and North Lincoln Park communities of Capitol Hill.  The Commission has been working hard on issues ranging from H Street development, community policing, zoning issues and alcohol licensing.  
NOTICE – Please use the 15th Street entrance at Miner Elementary.

Your attendance is always welcome at all of our monthly meetings.

Date and Time:  Thursday, May 13, 2004 at 7:00pm

Location:  Miner Elementary School - entrance is on the 600 block of 15th Street, NE

Highlights of the Agenda:

Youth Service’s Administration – Update on Kramer Street facility.  

1125 G Street, NE – Update on status.

Rose’s Bar and Dream Lounge – Consideration of stipulated license
Grants – Consideration of funding Capitol Hill Cluster School PTA and Kingsmen Basketball League activates
All the details can be found on the attached pages and electronically at our website:  www.anc6a.org
See you at the meeting.

For more information, contact Joseph Fengler, 202-423-8868
7:00pm
Quorum Call

7:01
Call the meeting to order, adopt agenda and approve previous meeting’s minutes

7:05
Community Comments (2 minutes each)


Community Discussion: Youth Service’s Administration – update on Kramer Street facility.


Lori E. Parker, Interim Deputy Mayor for Children, Youth, Families and Elders
7:30
Commissioner’s Single Member District reports (2 minutes each)

7:40
Officer Reports:

1.
Chair

2.
Vice-Chair

3.
Treasurer

A.
Approve monthly treasurer’s report and approve previous month’s disbursements.
B.
Approve quarterly financial report.
C.
Approve photocopying expenses.
4.  Secretary

8:00
Standing Committee Reports:

1.
Economic Development and Zoning 

A.
1125 G Street, NE.  The committee recommends three courses of action (1) the ANC to send a letter to DCRA asking that permits for this property be revoked/suspended until inspections are complete, (2) demolition if structural concerns are not addressed, and (3) written report from DCRA.
B. 
House of Ruth, 651 10th Street, NE.  The committee recommends the ANC to send a letter reminding the House of Ruth of the obligation to establish an on-going liaison with the ANC and members of the community, to meet with members of the community at least once per year, and to recommend that the House of Ruth establish a neighborhood advisory council to address the identified concerns.
C.
MedLink, 708 Massachusetts Ave, NE.  The committee recommends the ANC to send a letter of support for CHRS’ down-zoning proposal to the Office of Planning.

D.
Old Engine House 10, 1341 Maryland Avenue, NE.  The committee recommends the ANC to send a letter of support for the historic landmark designation application to the Historic Preservation Office.
E.
Accept monthly report.
2.
Community Outreach
A.
Capitol Hill Cluster School PTA.  The committee recommends approving $917.02 to purchase a tent to be used for events sponsored or attended by CHCS.
B.
Kingsmen Basketball League.  The committee recommends approving $250 to purchase basketballs, scorecards, ball-bag, whistles and other items to be used in basketball games for its summer program.

C.
Update on protesting pay telephones.

D.
Accept monthly report.
3.
Alcohol Beverage Licensing
A.
Rose’s Bar and Dream Lounge.  The committee recommends a letter of support for a stipulated CT license.
B.
Discuss community Standard campaign – the way ahead.
C.
Accept monthly report.
4.
Public Safety
A.
No items submitted.
8:40
Unfinished Business
A. None.
8:40
New Business.

A. None.
8:55 
Community comments – Round 2 (if time permits)

9:00
Adjourn
The meeting was convened at 7:00 pm. Present: Commissioners Alberti, Fengler, Mack, Musante, Stevens-Harris, Rice, Ward. Approximately 24 community residents attended.

1. Agenda

The agenda was amended to include, under New Business, a public sculpture display; under Committee Reports, Commissioner Musante added public telephones; and Commissioner Alberti added additional items under the Treasurers Report.  The agenda was adopted as amended. 

2. Minutes

Commissioner Alberti requested the addition of “a $100 appropriation for renewal of the ANC’s Post Office box”.  The minutes were then approved without objection.

3. Community Comments

Eric Shoman, a marketing associate at Sysco Restaurant Supply, spoke about his financial difficulties with new H Street restaurant, Phish Tea, stating that while he had installed equipment the night before the health inspection, provided food, and made eight trips within two weeks, he had yet to be paid, and his phone calls had not been returned.

4. Single Member District Reports
Commissioner Rice reported that the letter requesting transportation analyses for 10th Street and Constitution Avenue and 11th and I Streets NW had not been received by the Traffic Services Administration, but that they would undertake the analyses.

Commissioner Alberti announced that the North Lincoln Park Neighborhood Association would be holding a yard sale on May 22 and invited people to donate goods.  Donations are tax deductible. 

Commissioner Musante announced that there has been progress on upgrading the PEPCO substation and that the chain link fence had been painted, and the graffiti removed.  

He also reported that an illegal phone was being removed from 421 13th Street NE, and would be providing a list of other potentially illegal phones in the area when he gave his committee report. 

Commissioner Musante stated that there would be a May 5th status hearing on Excello liquors and its transfer to N-A-Minut.  He reported that Ms. Lee had backed away from her previous concession on the issue.

Finally, he reported that the fundraising effort for the Friends of Lovejoy Park had attracted at least 220-230 names of neighborhood participants.  A scheduled fundraiser should be enough to reach the $10,000 mark which would then trigger a $20,000 gift from the developer of Lovejoy Lofts.  The Department of Parks and Recreation will soon issue an RFP for work on the park, but that preliminary clean-up was still to be completed.

Commissioner Ward pointed out that there had been a nice article in the Washington Post’s District Weekly about the $15,000 grant to the Christian Library for a facelift.  

She also discussed the number of cars parked on the streets of her SMD that had no residential permits, and she has distributed a petition to her constituents to protest that inconvenience.

She announced that Phish Tea would have a ribbon-cutting opening on April 24, and will serve dinner beginning at 7:30.  She is hopeful that the financial problems can be worked out.

Commissioner Fengler bemoaned the fact that progress on Prospect/Goding School was at a standstill again, and that proposed deadlines were slipping.  He announced a meeting of the core group working on the issue for the week following the ANC meeting.

5. Officers Reports
A.   Chairman’s Report

Commissioner Fengler reported that the furniture purchased for the ANC office is in the process of being returned to the vendor at no cost to the ANC.  He reported that H Street Main Street has available office space in a currently empty bank at 10th and H Street NE.  

Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved that ANC 6A enter into negotiation with H Street Main Street for use of that space as an ANC office.  It was seconded by Commissioner Ward.  Commissioner Rice applauded the fact that there would be room for file cabinets.  Commissioner Ward stated that it was a wonderful site—secure, a good place to build relationships with H Street merchants, and an opportunity for a good partnership with H Street Main Street.  The motion was passed without objection.

B.   Treasurer’s Report
Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved approval for the following disbursements: $100 to the Postmaster for post office box rental; $167 to Roberta Weiner for minutes preparation; $972 to Capital Community News for advertising; $12 to Commissioner Rice for transportation; and $362.77 to Kinko’s for photocopying.  It was seconded by Commissioner Musante, and approved without objection.

Motion:  The Treasurer reported that the ANC’s checking account balance is $20,690.79; the savings account balance is $4,119.67.  He moved that the Treasurer’s Report for March 2004 be accepted.  It was seconded by Commissioner Musante, and approved without objection.

 Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that photocopying expenses for April, $600 for the ANC, $50 for each committee, and $50 for each SMD, be approved.  It was seconded by Commissioner Musante.  In response to a question Commissioner Alberti stated that this was approval authority, and only a small amount of the approved amount is spent each month, and leaves room for emergencies.  The motion was approved without objection.

Commissioner Alberti reviewed the procedures for tracking photocopying expenses: keep the receipts from Kinko’s, write the purpose of the copying and sign the receipt before turning it in to Commissioner Alberti for reimbursement.

The Treasurer presented a mid-year Budget Review, indicating what had been allocated and spent, projections for the rest of the fiscal year, and projected surpluses.  The review shows that the ANC  will have a projected surplus at the end of the year of $5,647.  The document does not include a “rainy day” fund, but just reflects actual and projected expenses.  Commissioner Fengler stated that the review was prepared so that the ANC can track how much it can disperse in grants.  Commissioner Alberti said that, base on last year’s reports of ANC grants, ANC 6A is on track to be one of the biggest grant-givers of all the ANCs.

Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that $40 be added to the allocation for advertising for the next series of ABL Committee hearings, bringing the amount to $1730.  It was seconded by Commissioner Musante, and passed without objection.

6. Committee Reports
A. Economic Development
Commissioner Rice nominated Gretchen Brandt to serve as a new member of the Economic Development Committee.  Her nomination was approved without objection.

He reported on the issues surrounding 1125 G Street NE, saying that there were a large number of residents with a large number of problems.  There was a meeting of the Zoning Committee and Ward 6 coordinator Peter Jones came and said he would work with the community on the issue.  There was a discussion about the fact that no-one has been able to get in touch with the property owner, to have him come to a meeting. 

Motion:  Commissioner Fengler moved that the issue be brought to the full ANC, and that the owner be sent a copy of the resolution saying there would be a discussion.  It was seconded by Commissioner Rice, who agreed that if the SMD Commissioner wanted to use full ANC it would carry weight.  Commissioner Ward stated that ANC involvement will bring sunshine to the issue, and a letter should be sent as soon as possible.  Commissioner Alberti said that a letter from the ANC would be beneficial.  The motion was agreed to without objection.

Commissioner Rice talked about the legislation promulgating new historic preservation regulations, stating there are lots of changes, and that the Council committee would be having a second consideration of the regulations.  

Motion: Commissioner Rice moved that the ANC support a change that would give ANCs 30 day’s notice when the Historic Preservation Board has a case in the ANC’s jurisdiction, in order to conform with the ANC Act.  It was approved without objection.

Commissioner Rice moved the acceptance of his report.  It was accepted without objection.

B. Community Outreach
Commissioner Musante requested that a $2500 grant be given to the Friends of Lovejoy Park.  He mentioned that as he serves on the organization’s board, he would recuse himself from voting on the proposal.  

Motion:  Commissioner Rice moved that $2500 be given to the Friends of Lovejoy Park. It was seconded by Commissioner Ward.  Commissioner Musante stated that the renovation of the park has the strong support of the DC Department of Parks and Recreation, but that the City will not do the pre-renovation work, including removal of the basketball hoops.  He said that the money raised would be used not only for the initial work, but particularly for upkeep once the park is completed. A discussion ensued about the cost of the initial work, and was told there were three bids, two from DC firms, raging from $3200 to $5200, with one firm offing to donate its time.  The balance of the funds will come from the Friends of Lovejoy Park.  The grant was approved without objection.

Motion: Commissioner Musante moved that the ANC 6A website be “marketed” to other community organizations’ websites, so they can provide links to the website.  It was seconded by Commissioner Alberti, and accepted without objection.

Motion: Commissioner Musante moved that his report be accepted.  It was accepted without objection.

Commissioner Musante presented a letter containing a list of public payphones to assess whether the various SMD Commissioners believed they should be removed: 1829 Benning Road; 646 H Street; 1334 H Street; 1351 H Street; 1380 H Street; 1401 H Street; 419 13th Street; 1201 K Street; 1201 K Street.  

Motion: Commissioner Musante moved to send a letter objecting to all the payphones listed in the letter, and include 700 H Street.  It was seconded by Commissioner Fengler, and accepted without objection.

Alcoholic Beverage Licensing

Richard Sundberg reported that there had been a series of three community meetings, the first for residents, the second for business owners and the third, a general discussion.  After listening to people at the first two meetings, the committee had reached the decision that there should be a single community standard for all establishments selling liquor.  Business owners prefer a single standard because it’s a known quantity if all businesses have the same requirements.  He said that Wes Grooms lamented the lack of community involvement despite the broad advertising and outreach.  

Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved that there be hearings to develop a minimum community standard that would apply to all Class A and B establishments.  It was seconded by Commissioner Rice.  A discussion followed to make sure that every Class A and B establishment would be covered, and Commissioner Alberti raised the point that ANC 6B had such a standard and it worked well, despite the fact that it was arduous work for about a year to get it all done.  The ANC’s credibility will be proved if it follows through with doing it. Commissioner Fengler pointed out that all the merchants who spoke agreed that if everyone had the same rules such an agreement would be okay, and creating a level playing field is the goal, not putting people out of business.  Commissioner Musante agreed, saying that it is a pro-business move.  The motion was approved by a vote of 5-1, with Commissioner Harris-Stevens opposed, and Commissioner Mack not voting.

The next set of hearings will be held on May 4th, May 18th and June 1st.  Ads will again be placed announcing the dates.   The committee’s report was accepted without objection. 

Motion: Commissioner Fengler made a motion to approve a maximum $525 for transcription of the hearings.  It was approved without objection.

7. New Business

A. Distribution of ANC Agenda Package

Distribution points for the packets should include the Christian Library, Miner library, and places like that.  Commissioner Rice asked at his distribution points and learned that it does get taken.  Commissioner Ward withdrew the issue she wished to raise.  Commissioner Alberti asked about notification about committee meetings.

B. Omnibus Alcohol Beverage Amendment legislation

It was reported that Councilmember Ambrose will not support the amendment offered by Councilmember Brazil to extend the closing hours for Class A and Class B establishments.  It was announced that the second reading of the bill will be at the end of April or on May 4th.  Richard Sundberg reported that there is currently no legislative language on closing times; in the last legislation, five or six years ago, closing time language was removed and not replaced.  What Councilmember Brazil is doing is restoring language that was in the original legislation.  In addition, it was reported that Councilmember Catania has proposed language to extend the cycle of renewals from two to three years, with the rationale that the cycle is currently too short. 

Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved that ANC 6A support Councilmember Catania’s amendment extending the license renewal cycle from two to three years.  It was seconded by Commissioner Alberti.  Discussion points included the fact that establishments tend to behave when renewal time approaches; that voluntary agreements are subject to amendment, giving the community an opportunity to have a dialogue with an establishment, even if it’s not renewal time, The motion was approved, 3-2, with Commissioners Rice and Musante opposed, Commissioner Mack not voting, and Commissioner Stevens-Harris absent (having left the meeting at 8:25).

C. Public Sculpture Display

Anya Sattler presented her proposal, which will place large sculptures in front yards on East Capitol Street, from the 300 block to Lincoln Park.  18 local sculptures will be featured.  The exhibit is supported by the National Endowment for the Humanities, the DC Commission on the Arts, CHAMPS, and the Capitol Hill Restoration Society.  The sculpture will be displayed from May 8th through the end of September.  She is asking for a letter of support to DCRA for permits.  The art was chosen out of 280 submissions, in consultation with the home owners and the DC Arts Commission.  

Motion: Commissioner Rice moved that the ANC send a letter of support for the public sculpture project to DCRA. It was seconded by Commissioner Musante.  The commission was assured that the art is not political or sexual.  The motion was approved without objection.

8. Community Comment
A suggestion was made that the ads for the ABL hearings be redesigned to be more legible and eye-catching.  There was discussion about doing that.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:03 pm

April 19, 2004

Peter Jones

Neighborhood Services Coordinator (Ward 6)
Suite 124

609 H Street, NE

Washington, DC 20002
Re: Concerns about 1125 G Street, NE  

Dear Mr. Jones,

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on April 8, 2004, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A voted to send this letter of concern regarding the construction site at 1125 G Street, NE. We request your assistance in focusing the attention of the appropriate DC agencies in resolving the concerns related to this address. 

As you are aware, a group of residents attended the March 30, 2004 ANC 6A Economic Development and Zoning Committee meeting to present a list of issues in need of resolution. Residents provided photographs and showed a videotape of a Channel 7 news report from February 3, 2003. Concerns expressed at the meeting included the following items:

1. Whether required construction inspections have occurred or have been inadequate. There were particular concerns about inspections for the foundation, firewall, framing, and overall structural integrity.

2. Whether a licensed general contractor is supervising the work.  

3. Status of property registration in the Real Property Assessment Database and tax treatment by the Office of Tax and Revenue. (There is no property with the address 1125 G St, NE in the database, although a property at lot 0983 and square 0056 is shown as owned by Lisa M. Godette. This property is classified as use code 91: “True-Vacant.”)
4. Vehicles working on the site (large trucks and bulldozers) access the site from the new brick sidewalk causing damage to the sidewalk. 

5. Fences around the property are often not properly secured, allowing unauthorized access and theft from the site.

6. Adjoining properties have been damaged or threatened with damage by cave-ins and sinkholes on the site. There are concerns about the safety of the foundation. Also, there are concerns that pedestrians may fall into the pit immediately behind the front sidewalk.

7. Contractors working on the site have contacted neighbors attempting to locate the owners of 1125 G Street, NE. Residents speculate that this may indicate that cash payments to contractors are occurring without proper tax reporting.

8. The alley between 11th & 12th and F & G Streets is sometimes blocked by work vehicles and materials.

9. Work vehicles damaged the fence at 636 12th Street, NE.

10. The alley and street have been damaged by construction activities. The temporary patches are not adequate.

11. Phone and cable lines have been knocked down, and repairs have left some lines with excess slack.

12. The residents expressed concern about whether the plans conform to zoning regulations for lot coverage and height, and whether the plans had been followed.
13. Vermin such as rats, as well as mold and mildew from water damage that should be addressed before additional construction.

14. Mud and dirt in runoff from the site during rainy weather.

15. Whether proper public space approvals have been obtained, and whether fees have been improperly waived.

16. Destruction of a street tree by construction activities.

17. Possible illegal activities (drug drop-off in bamboo?) in the alley behind the property.

At your suggestion, we look forward to a point-by-point update on your progress at the April 30, 2004 meeting of the ANC 6A Economic Development and Zoning Committee.

Respectfully yours,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A
cc: 
Sharon Ambrose, Ward 6 Councilmember

David Clark, Director, DCRA
April 19, 2004

Re: Sculpture Hill Project  

To whom it may concern:
At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on April 8, 2004, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A voted to provide this letter of support for the Sculpture Hill Project organized by Ms. Anya Zmudzka Sattler of Art Garden Design.

The Sculpture Hill Project will feature artists from the greater Washington area in a public display of sculpture in the front yards of homes along East Capitol Street between the Capitol and Lincoln Park. This public art show is scheduled to take place from May to September of 2004. 

Although front yards on Capitol Hill are cared for by individual homeowners, they are also designated as public space per District law with various permit requirements. The ANC asks that the District government assist Ms. Sattler to ensure that proper permits are secured for this event.

Respectfully yours,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A
April 19, 2004

Lisa Burcham

Associate Director

Historic Preservation Division

801 North Capitol Street, NE, Suite 3000

Washington, DC 20002
Re: Proposed Historic Preservation Regulations  

Dear Ms. Burcham,

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on April 8, 2004, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A voted to request that the proposed Historic Preservation Regulations (DCMR Title 10A) be amended to provide 30 days written notice to the ANC and to affected Single Member District Commissioners of cases to be considered by the Historic Preservation Review Board under section 322 of the proposed regulations.

Although the proposed regulations state that staff may consult with ANCs, and that applicants should be encouraged to work directly with ANCs, official notice of cases to be presented to HPRB is limited to 15 days before a public meeting. Typically, this would not provide enough time for notification of affected residents, consideration by the ANC’s committee, and official action by the ANC at a public meeting for any given application. Under 325.3 as proposed, an affected ANC may request a deferral of HPRB review of a case. However with only 15 days notice, the ANC still may not have enough time to take a “legally sufficient ANC request” as defined by the ANC Act. 
The ANC Act (D.C. Official Code § 1-309.10) requires 30 days written notice, excluding weekends and holidays, of District government actions or proposed actions to ANCs and SMD Commissioners. We ask that the proposed regulations be amended to reflect this requirement. One possibility for accomplishing this recommendation would be to provide notification when staff receives a complete application, instead of waiting for the entire HPRB agenda to be assembled. Under current and proposed notice requirements it is difficult to provide timely feedback for consideration by HPRB.

Please note that the ANC is not requesting 30-day notification of all permit applications or work routinely delegated to staff.
If you require further clarification of these comments, please contact Commissioner Cody Rice, Chair of ANC 6A’s Economic Development and Zoning Committee, at 202-544-3734 or rice6a03@verizon.net.

Respectfully yours,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc:
Sharon Ambrose, Ward 6 Councilmember


Gottlieb Simon, Office of ANCs
Treasurer’s Monthly Report – Approve the monthly report for April 2004:
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  20,690.79 $        

- $                      

- $                    

- $                    

  - $                   

  20,690.79 $        

800.00 $              

262.25 $              

267.22 $                

- $                    

Total Disbursements 1,329.47 $          

19,361.32 $        

  4,120.89 $          

- $                    

 

  - $                   

  4,120.89 $          

 

Total Disbursements - $                   

  4,120.89 $          

Period Covered:

Checking Account:

Balance Forwarded

Receipts:

District Allotments

Total Other Deposits 

Transfers from Saving Account

Total Receipts

Roberta Weiner  (Transcription Service)

Kinko's Inc.  (Photocopying)

Transfer to Savings Account

Total Funds Available

Disbursements:

 

Voice of the Hill (Mar. & May Ads)

Ending Balance

Savings Account:

Balance Forwarded

Receipts:

********************************************************************************************************************************************************************

Transfers from Checking Account

Total Receipts

Ending Balance

 

Disbursements:

 

Total Funds Available


Recommendation:  Approve individual disbursements listed above separately. 
	

	Quarterly Report Period Covered         01/07/04 – 03/31/04                                         ANC  6A

	
	
	
	
	

	Summary of Receipts and Disbursements: Checking Account

	
	
	
	
	

	Balance Forwarded
	$
	19,748.43

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Receipts:

	
	District Allotments
	$
	5,468.98
	

	
	Interest Income
	$
	
	

	
	Other Deposits
	$
	
	

	
	Transfer from Savings Account
	$
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total Receipts:
	$
	5,468.98
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Total Funds Available:
	
	$
	25,217.41

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Disbursements:
	
	

	
	1.
	Net Salary and Wages
	$
	
	

	
	2.
	Workers Compensation
	$
	
	

	
	3.
	Insurance:
	
	

	
	
	
	A. Health
	$
	
	

	
	
	
	B. Casualty/Property
	$
	
	

	
	4.
	Total Federal Wages Taxes
	$
	
	

	
	5.
	DC Wage Taxes Paid
	$
	
	

	
	6.
	Unemployment Insurance Contributions
	$
	
	

	
	7.
	Tax Penalties Paid
	$
	
	

	
	8.
	Local Transportation
	$
	17.00
	

	
	9.
	Office Rent
	$
	
	

	
	10.
	Telephone Services
	$
	
	

	
	11.
	Postage and Delivery
	$
	100.00
	

	
	12.
	Utilities
	$
	
	

	
	13.
	Printing and Copying
	$
	
	

	
	14.
	Flyer Distribution
	$
	
	

	
	15.
	Purchase of Services
	$
	1,254.64
	

	
	16.
	Office Supplies
	$
	
	

	
	17.
	Office Equipment
	
	

	
	
	
	A. Rental
	$
	
	

	
	
	
	B. Purchase
	$
	
	

	
	18.
	Grants
	$
	2,000.00
	

	
	19.
	Training
	$
	
	

	
	20.
	Petty Cash Reimbursements
	$
	
	

	
	21.
	Transfers Savings Account
	$
	
	

	
	22.
	Bank Charges
	$
	
	

	
	23.
	Other
	$
	25.00
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total Disbursements:
	$
	4,514.62
	

	
	
	

	Ending Balance:
	
	$
	20,702.79


Summary of Receipts and Disbursements: Savings Account
	Balance Forward
	
	
	
	$
	4,117.31

	Receipts:
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Transfers from Checking Account
	$
	
	
	

	
	Other (Interest earnings etc.)
	$
	3.58
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total Receipts
	$
	3.58
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total Funds Available
	
	
	$
	4,120.89

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Disbursements:
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Transfers to Checking Account
	$
	
	
	

	
	Other
	$
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total Disbursements
	$
	0.00
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Ending Balance
	
	
	$
	4,120.89


CHECKING AND SAVINGS ACCOUNT DEPOSITS
	

	Deposits to Checking Account

	Date
	Amount
	Source

	02/20/04
	5,468.98
	District Allotment – 2nd Quarter FY04

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Deposits to Savings Account

	01/30/04
	1.22
	Interest

	02/27/04
	1.14
	Interest

	03/31/04
	1.22
	Interest


RECORD OF DISBURSEMENTS
	Check #
	Date
	Payee
	Amount
	Expense

Category
	Purpose of Expenditure
	Date Approved

	1169
	12/16/03
	Michael Musante
	$
	130.39
	13
	Photocopying Monthly ANC Meeting
	11/13/04

	1170
	12/16/03
	Cody Rice
	$
	5.00
	8
	Transportation
	Budget

	1171
	01/08/04
	Cody Rice
	$
	12.00
	8
	Transportation
	Budget

	1172
	01/18/04
	Kinko’s Inc.
	$
	321.56
	13
	Photocopying
	11/13/03

	1173
	02/12/04
	Kinko’s Inc.
	$
	303.26
	13
	Photocopying
	12/11/04

	1174
	02/12/04
	Roberta Weiner
	$ 
	115.14
	15
	Recording/Transcription Minutes
	11/13/04

	1175
	02/12/04
	ANC Security Fund
	$
	25.00
	23
	ANC Security Fund
	02/12/04

	1176
	02/17/04
	START Inc.
	$
	2,000.00
	18
	Grant
	12/11/03

	1177
	03/11/04
	Postmaster
	$
	100.00
	11
	PO Box – 6 months
	03/11/04

	1178
	03/11/04
	Roberta Weiner
	$
	167.50
	15
	Recording/Transcription Minutes
	11/13/04 & 02/12/04

	1179
	03/13/04
	Capital Community News
	$
	972.00
	15
	Advertising
	02/12/04

	1181
	03/14/04
	Kinko’s Inc.
	$ 
	362.77
	130
	Photocopying
	02/12/04


REPORT OF THE 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING COMMITTEE
OF ANC 6A
April 27, 2004

Present: Commissioners Joe Fengler, Gladys Mack, and Cody Rice; Resident Members Gretchen Brandt, Sherry Brown, Brendan Danaher, Jeff Fletcher, Virginia Gaddis, and Drew Ronneberg.

Commissioner Rice chaired the meeting.
1125 G Street, NE: Maintenance and Safety

The committee heard an update (see Attachment 1) from Peter Jones, Ward 6 Neighborhood Services Coordinator. Residents in attendance said that they had noticed an increase in construction activity, but that Ms. Harris had not been present at all times to supervise. There appears to be reluctance on the part of DCRA to conduct inspections of the foundation, firewall, framing, and overall structural integrity, and to document the findings. Residents expressed concerns that, given the pace of construction, existing structural problems may be covered up leading to more problems later.

Committee Recommendation: That the ANC send a letter to DCRA asking that permits for this property be revoked/suspended until inspections are complete, recommending demolition if structural concerns are not addressed, and requesting a written report from DCRA.
House of Ruth: 651 10th St, NE
The House of Ruth operates an emergency shelter for approximately 65 women at 651 10th Street, NE. The committee heard the following concerns from residents, Commissioner Fengler, and a staff person from Sherwood Recreation Center regarding the facility:

1. Loitering on the G Street concrete stairs

2. Loitering and sleeping by House of Ruth clients inside the Sherwood Recreation Center

3. Suspected drug use and prostitution in the alley and on the sidewalks of the premises

4. Excessive trash and garbage on G Street

5. Lack of permits for the construction of a 6 foot chain link fence

6. Need for repairs and tuck pointing on the buildings

No one from House of Ruth attended the committee meeting although Commissioner Fengler sent a letter of invitation to the executive director. 

The committee noted that the BZA Order 15412 granting the special exception allowing this emergency shelter to operate in a residential zone requires House of Ruth to establish an on-going liaison with the ANC and members of the community, and to meet with members of the community at least once per year. All property owners within 200 feet of the site are to be notified in advance of such meetings and invited to attend. House of Ruth has not complied with this condition. A copy of the order is available online at http://dcoz.dc.gov/alternate/trans/trans_view.asp?view=%2Forders%2F15412%5F960%2D852%2Db%2Epdf

According to an email forwarded by Commissioner Fengler, the House of Ruth has scheduled a meeting for Thursday, April 29, 2004 at 6 PM at the People’s Community Church at 653 11th Street, NE.

Committee Recommendation: That the ANC send a letter to House of Ruth to remind the management of the obligation to establish an on-going liaison with the ANC and members of the community, to meet with members of the community at least once per year, and to recommend that House of Ruth establish a Neighborhood Advisory Council to address the identified concerns.

708 Massachusetts Ave, NE (sq 895, lot 76): Re-Zoning Proposal for MedLink by Capitol Hill Restoration Society

The committee heard from Gary Peterson, Zoning Committee Chair for the Capitol Hill Restoration Society and a resident of SMD 6A03. Mr. Peterson presented a re-zoning proposal for the Capitol Hill Hospital Square currently occupied by MedLink (see Attachment 2). This property is located just west of ANC 6A’s boundary in ANC 6C.

The land currently owned by MedLink is zoned R5D, while the surrounding squares are zoned R4 except for a portion of 8th Street between C Street and E Street, NE which is zoned C2A. St. James Church which shares the square with MedLink is also zoned R4. Recent history indicates that the R5D zoning creates pressure for development that is denser than the surrounding residential, rowhouse neighborhood. According to the zoning code, R5D permits matter-of-right development of medium/high density. The R5D zone allows construction up to 90 feet with 75 percent lot occupancy, whereas the R4 limit is 40 feet and 60 percent lot occupancy. By comparison, the tallest historic portion of the existing hospital complex is 53 feet. In addition, R5D zoning only requires 1 parking space for every 3 residential units.

If the property were downzoned to R5B, the height limit would be 50 feet with 60 percent lot occupancy and 1 parking space would be required for every 2 residential units. According to the zoning code, R5B permits matter-of-right development of moderate density. Additional height, density, and lot occupancy would be available through the Planned Unit Development (PUD) process. The committee discussed how R5B zoning is more compatible with the surrounding neighborhood and how the PUD process would allow design flexibility while granting residents of the surrounding area more opportunity for input in the development process.

CHRS hopes to get Office of Planning to submit the downzoning proposal to the Zoning Commission, which would then hold public hearings on the proposal. CHRS has already obtained a letter of support from ANC 6B and will soon be making a presentation to ANC 6C. 

Committee Recommendation: That the ANC send a letter of support for CHRS’ downzoning proposal to the Office of Planning.

Old Engine House 10, 1341 Maryland Avenue, NE: Historic Landmark Application #02-03 by Capitol Fire Museum
The committee discussed an application for historic landmark designation for Old Engine House 10 by the Capitol Fire Museum. This application is one of a series of historic landmark applications by the Capitol Fire Museum for DC firehouses. According to the application, this firehouse has a “Queen Anne Revival façade. . .characterized by ornate brickwork and terra cotta.” A decorative tablet on the faced indicates that the firehouse was “Erected 1894.” In 1940, Engine Company 10 was combined with Truck Company 13 at 1342 Florida Avenue, NE and this property was vacated.

Historic landmark status would protect the external appearance of the building from significant modification without the approval of the Historic Preservation Review Board, would make the property eligible for certain tax incentives, and would still allow the adaptive reuse of the interior. Since this building is not in a historic district, without landmark status it could be demolished or razed without community input. The property is currently owned by the DC government and under the control of DHCD.

Committee Recommendation: That the ANC send a letter of support for the historic landmark designation application to the Historic Preservation Office.
326 12th Street, NE: New Construction

The committee was presented with plans for new construction at 326 12th Street, NE. The committee had previously heard from the owner of this property on April 29, 2003. At that time, the committee made a recommendation to the ANC for a letter of support for demolition of the existing building, which HPRB had determined is not a contributing structure to the historic district. The ANC sent this letter on May 12, 2003. Since neither the committee nor the commissioner of the affected SMD had been provided with the plans prior to the meeting, consideration of the plans for new construction was tabled for a future committee meeting. Commissioner Rice will check on the review status with the Historic Preservation Office and provide a copy of the plans to Commissioner Musante. 

Next ED&Z Committee Meeting:
Tuesday, May 25, 2004

7-9 PM

900 G Street, NE

Community Room of the Capitol Hill Towers

ATTACHMENT 1

April 26, 2004

Joseph Fengler, Chair

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

P.O. Box 75115

Washington, D.C. 20013

RE:
1125 G Street, NE

Dear Commissioner Fengler:

Below please find this office’s response to your letter dated April 19, 2004, entitled “Concerns about 1125 G Street, NE”:

Whether required construction inspections have occurred or have been inadequate. There were particular concerns about inspections for the foundation, firewall, framing, and overall structural integrity.

DCRA has informed this office that construction inspections have occurred.  DCRA also informed this office that they do not have structural engineers who analyze a contractor’s work, but instead DCRA reviews/approves engineering and/or construction plans forwarded by the owner/general contractor.  We have been informed that the owner was asked to replace cinder block with a larger size, to increase structural integrity.

Whether a licensed general contractor is supervising the work. 


Owner Ms. Tanya Harris is licensed as a general contractor and will be supervising the work from this period on.  Ms. Harris was instructed by this office that she is to be on the premise at all times unless she hires another general contractor (who must remain on-site) or she would be cited by DCRA. 

Status of property registration in the Real Property Assessment Database and tax treatment by the Office of Tax and Revenue. (There is no property with the address 1125 G St, NE in the database, although a property at lot 0983 and square 0056 is shown as owned by Lisa M. Godette. This property is classified as use code 91: "True-Vacant.")

1125 G Street, NE, is being taxed at the vacant property rate, per Ms. Lisa Newman with the Office of Tax & Revenue (442-6449).   With the information given to Ms. Newman last Tuesday, she has advised this office that she will update the record.  Ms. Newman needs to determine when the change can occur, since the house is not completely finished.

Vehicles working on the site (large trucks and bulldozers) access the site from the new brick sidewalk causing damage to the sidewalk.

Ms. Harris has been instructed that no trucks or bulldozers are to access the site from the sidewalk.  Ms. Harris has made the necessary repairs to the damaged sidewalk.

Fences around the property are often not properly secured, allowing unauthorized access and theft from the site.

Ms. Harris has secured the rear gate of the property and was instructed to widen  the front fence by COB Friday April 23, 2004, to prohibit anyone from entering the open area (in the front) and getting hurt.  This request has been met.  Ms. Harris is aware that if her property is not secure, she will be cited by DCRA. 
The alley between 11th & 12th and F & G Streets is sometimes blocked by work vehicles and materials.
Ms. Harris was instructed she has to apply for a permit for a temporary alley closure before she can allow construction trucks to block the alley.

Work vehicles damaged the fence at 636 12th Street, NE.
Unfortunately, this office cannot substantiate this claim.

The alley and street have been damaged by construction activities. The temporary patches are not adequate.
DDOT explained the alley repair will be implemented by the District government, due to trash trucks and other vehicles entering this alley.  

The residents expressed concern about whether the plans conform to zoning regulations for lot coverage and height, and whether the plans had been followed.

Building plans have been reviewed and approved by DCRA.
Vermin such as rats, as well as mold and mildew from water damage that should be addressed before additional construction.
No evidence was noticed of the above statement.  Rodent control (VECTOR) has been asked to inspect the property, and this office is awaiting their inspection and report. 

Phone and cable lines have been knocked down, and repairs have left some lines with excess slack.
Per Ms. Harris, the phone lines were knocked down when the tree from 1129 fell across the neighbor’s yard. Residents should contact Verizon and/or their cable company to tighten the excess slack. 
Whether proper public space approvals have been obtained, and whether fees have been improperly waived.
Public space approval has been properly obtained, and all permits are valid as of this date (some of the permits have been renewed).
Destruction of a street tree by construction activities.
The Tree Division will be making the determination of the species and the size of the tree.  Ms. Harris will be asked to replace the tree box.

Possible illegal activities (drug drop-off in bamboo?) in the alley behind the property.

This office will bring this information to the attention of MPD.

Commissioner, it is my understanding that at least some of the concerns noted in your letter is being addressed by residents or their lawyer(s).  Our office is also aware that some residents are working with Ms. Harris in seeing that certain repairs are being made to their property.  Please be advised that this office, along with DDOT, has requested the DCRA inspector, Harry Meyers, submit his findings regarding this property in writing to this office, but we are awaiting his response.  Once we are updated this office will forward either his findings or a summary of the same to ANC 6A. 
With Kind Regards, 

Peter Jones

Ward 6 Neighborhood Services Coordinator

PJ/FE

file

ATTACHMENT 2


Background for Rezoning of The Capitol Hill Hospital Square

The Current Situation.  Capitol Hill Hospital is currently licensed to provide nursing home beds and intermediate care beds or a so-called step-down unit.  It is not currently licensed as an acute care facility or “hospital”.  Nor does it provide a emergency room services.  Such health services as are provided are located in the “tower” portion of the facility with the rest of the complex unused so far as can be ascertained.  The land owned by the hospital is zoned R5D.The hospital shares the square with St. James Church which is zoned R-4.  The Squares surrounding the hospital are in the R-4 category except for the intersection of 8th and C Street, NE which is C2A.  Thus, other than the C2A the rest of the area is R-4 residential, including the recently developed former Hospital parking lots on 7th St. NE between Mass. Ave NE and C St. NE on which sit very expensive row houses.  

History.  The Capitol Hill Hospital has been at the site since the 1920s when the old, now abandoned, section of the complex was first built.  At that time it was known as Casualty Hospital and before that Rogers Memorial Hospital, a proprietary hospital named after the founder and owner Dr. Rogers.  During the 1960s the hospital began an expansion which included purchasing property in the near-by blocks, creating parking lots, and anticipating growth.  It was at that time that the Hospital, with the easy availability of low-cost Hill-Burton federal loans built the tower portion of the facility.  It was also at that time that the Hospital’s land banking activities came under fire from nearby residents as the institution appeared to be on a course of tearing down much of the adjacent neighborhood.  As a result of this clash, the hospital entered into an agreement with the Capitol Hill Restoration Society, acting on behalf of the residents, not to acquire any further property without a real plan of development, and after consultation with the community.  

 

In the late 1970s and 80s the Hospital embarked on an effort to involve the community and attract local residents to use its facilities.  As a result a number of community residents became hospital board members, including several past presidents of CHRS.  In the early 1980s Capitol Hill Hospital and the Washington Hospital Center formed Medlantic Healthcare Corp. now known as Medstar, one of the largest non-profit health care groups on the East Coast.  In the late 1980s Capitol Hill Hospital began to lose substantial amounts of money and was finally closed as an acute care facility by 1990.  The property was sold to a group of investors, lead by a Dr. Shinn.

 

During the Shinn group ownership the Hospital has had a series of problems with both neighbors and licensing authorities.  In this regard, neighbors have complained over parking problems at the Hospital stemming from problems in the underground portion of the parking facility in the Hospital itself, and the loss of parking due to townhouse development on the former hospital parking lot on 7th Street.  Licensing authorities in the District have several times threatened to close the facility for failure to adhere to licensing standards.  And, after selling both the Hospital and its parking lots to the Holliday Corp. for development, the Hospital went into Bankruptcy, voiding the sale of the Hospital itself (the parking lots were a separate sale and have been developed by Holliday). The Hospital was bought out of bankruptcy last July by a group which continues to run the same activities at the site: nursing home and inter-mediate care.  

 

Zoning Situation.  How the Hospital acquired the R5D zoning category is not clear.  The District was last comprehensively re-zoned in 1958.  And, it is possible that this zoning was the product of a determination that the R5D zone fit the on-going acute care hospital use.  In accordance with the Ward 6 Plan the Hospital is supposed to have a campus plan.  No such plan has ever been developed, and the services rendered on site have changed substantially--it is no longer an acute care hospital, but more a nursing home.  It does not have the heavy- duty equipment such as operating rooms, extensive x-ray facilities and busy emergency room with attendant constant ambulance runs.  Today, it is more a residential care facility than an industrial medical care facility.

 

Recent Development History.  Although the Hospital site is within the Capitol Hill Historic District, only part of the hospital is a contributing structure to the historic district; the new tower and the open space on the site are available for the intense development allowed under the R5D designation.  And, that was the crux of the conflict over the development proposal from Holliday for the site.  They proposed keeping the tower and the old part of the hospital but adding as many as 144 units in new development on the parking lot and yard now open space on the site. Although the Holliday proposal disappeared with the recent bankruptcy, there is a risk that a new, more intense use will come back some time.  Now is the appropriate time to downzone this site to reflect both its current use and almost certain future use.
Zoning Comparisons

Zone

% Lot Occupancy


FAR

Height in feet

R5D (existing)

75%


3.5


90

(with PUD)
+/-



4.5


90

R5B (proposed)

60%


1.8


50


(with PUD)
+/-



3.0


60

R4


60%


 ----


40

C2A


80%


 2.5


50

Community Outreach Committee
Minutes: April 19, 2004

The Committee convened at 7 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE 

Present: Elizabeth Nelson, Marissa Irwin, Louis Barbash, Jose Rodriquez

1. Application of Capitol Hill Cluster School (CHCS) PTA
Applicant was represented by Vice President Suzanne Wells.  The PTA is requesting $917.02 to purchase a tent to be used for events sponsored or attended by the CHCS, a cluster of three DCPS schools—including pre-school, elementary, and middle school campuses.  The total comprises the following items:

10 x 10 EZ-Up Tent 
$396.95
Custom Top for silkscreening 
81.00
Valance silkscreen 
264.71
Valance logo silkscreen 
59.80
Weight bags 
46.15
Shipping and handling 
68.41

The Committee discussed the cost of imprinting the tent with the CHCS logo.  Members stated that they believed that the imprinting was justified by the citywide notice it would give to the Cluster Schools, by the ability of event attendees to find the CHCS booth at crowded events, and by its ability to keep the tent from being separated from its custodians.  

Committee Recommendation:  By a vote of 4-0 it was agreed to recommend approval of the grant.

2. ANC6A Web Site.  Ms. Nelson reported on an e-mail she received through the Site’s “Contact Us” feature. The e-mailer suggested that Council Member Sharon Ambrose’s office be urged to link provide a link from the 6A page of Mrs. Ambrose's website to the ANC 6A website (www.anc6a.org). There is already a link from the ANC 6A site to Mrs. Ambrose's site.  Ms. Nelson said she would contact the Ambrose staff member with responsibility for the site, and discuss linking possibilities.

3.  Application of Kingsman Basketball League (KBL).  KBL was represented by Andre Sullivan and Jerome T. Hicks.  KBL is applying for a grant of $250 to purchase basketballs, score cards, ball-bag, whistles, and other items to be used in the basketball games sponsored by the League during its summer-long program.  Messrs. Sullivan and Hicks, who organized and oversee the league, have heretofore been purchasing these supplies from their personal resources.  Since KBL is unincorporated and has no checking account, the North Lincoln Park Neighborhood Association, which is an incorporated non-profit and has a checking account, has agreed to accept funds and purchase equipment for the use of the League.  

Committee Recommendation:  Committee members expressed admiration for the work KBL has done, and agreed, by a 4-0 vote, to recommend approval of the grant.

The meeting adjourned at approximately 8 pm.

Community Outreach

Third Monday (May 17), 7:00pm

Church of the Apostolic Faith

Annex building 1235 C Street, NE 

Chair, Michael Musante, 548-2542

Alcohol Beverage Licensing Committee
No Report Filed.  Report will be provided at Commission meeting.
Alcohol Beverage Licensing

Third Tuesday (May 18), 7:00pm

Sherwood Recreation Center

Corner of 10 & G, NE

Chair, Michael Kuiken, 369-0735


Class A liquor licenses permit retail sale of beer, wine, and spirits for off premises consumption and Class B liquor licenses permit retail sale of beer and wine for off premises consumption.  Every two years, holders of Class A and B liquor licenses are required to renew their licenses.  Notices are sent to the respective ANC from the Alcohol Beverage Regulation Administration (ABRA) in addition to the 60-day placard period required at each establishment.  Over the last year, our Commission has been engaged in a number of protests of Class A and Class B liquor license renewals.  In the cases that we voted to protest a renewal, it was at the request of residents.  This approach has led many in our community to ask why there is no minimum community standard that applies to all Class A and B license holders.


At our April 8, 2004, the Commission voted to establish a minimum standard for Class A and Class B liquor licenses.  In order to determine the specific components of this standard, we will hold three public meetings over the next two months.  The first meeting will be held on May 4 to seek community input on the components of the community standard.  The second meeting will be held on May 18 to accept testimony from neighborhood associations, community groups, liquor store owners and District officials.  The third meeting will be held on June 1 to make a formal committee recommendation to the Commission on the specific components that should be included in the community standard.  All three of these meetings will start at 7:00pm and be held at the Sherwood Recreation Center.  To ensure amble opportunity for every resident to offer their views, written statements and suggestions will be accepted until May 26.  These can be either sent electronically to Michael Kuiken at kuikenanc6a@hotmail.com or by postal service to Joseph Fengler at 815 F Street, NE 20002.  

Public Safety Committee
No Report Filed
Next Public Safety Committee Meeting
Last Wednesday (May 26), 7:00pm

Sherwood Recreation Center

Corner of 10 & G, NE

Chair, Wanda Harris
For more information about our Commission – please visit our website at www.anc6a.org
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_1145250550.xls
Sheet1

		Period Covered:				04/01/04		-		04/30/04

		Checking Account:

		Balance Forwarded																$   20,690.79

		Receipts:

				District Allotments												$   - 0

				Total Other Deposits												$   - 0

				Transfers from Saving Account												$   - 0

				Total Receipts														$   - 0

		Total Funds Available																$   20,690.79

		Disbursements:

				Voice of the Hill (Mar. & May Ads)												$   800.00

				Roberta Weiner  (Transcription Service)												$   262.25

				Kinko's Inc.  (Photocopying)												$   267.22

				Transfer to Savings Account												$   - 0

				Total Disbursements														$   1,329.47

		Ending Balance																$   19,361.32

		********************************************************************************************************************************************************************

		Savings Account:

		Balance Forwarded																$   4,120.89

		Receipts:

				Transfers from Checking Account												$   - 0

				Total Receipts														$   - 0

		Total Funds Available																$   4,120.89

		Disbursements:

				Total Disbursements														$   - 0

		Ending Balance																$   4,120.89






